U.S. Department of Justice

Office of the Associate Attorney General

Washington, D.C. 20530

0CT 9 1980

Mr. Harold Weisberg
7627 01d Receiver Road
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This is in response to your letter dated August 4, 1980,
concerning Civil Division records not provided and certain
other matters, a copy of which is enclosed for your convenience.

From the content of your letter, I assumed you were
referring to John F. Kennedy assassination records, but
Civil Division personnel have informed me that they have no
record of ever having received such a request from you. They
believe that you are referring to your Privacy Act request. If
you wish to pursue this matter further, I suggest that you write
directly to the Civil Division, specifying the records you seek,
the date of your initial request, and the reasons you believe
the Division has responsive records it has not provided to you.

With regard to the other matters raised in your letter,
they will be handled as part of the actions on your appeals
involving Kennedy records of the Criminal Division, Bureau
Headquarters and the New Orleans Field Office.

(Sincerely,

QJS:PIH

Enclosure



